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PROCUREMENT CIRCULAR NO. 2021-06 
 
TO: Office of the Governor, Chief Operating Officer 

Office of the Lieutenant Governor, Chief of Staff 
Executive Department Heads 

 Hawaii State Public Library System, State Librarian 
All other CPO Jurisdictions 

 
CC: Administrative Services Offices 

FROM: Bonnie Kahakui, Acting Administrator      
 
SUBJECT: Certified Payrolls, Amendments to HRS §103-55, Pursuant to Act 219, SLH  2019 

 
 

This circular is issued as a reminder to all procurement officers and respected buyers of new 
requirements on certified payroll reporting, pursuant to Act 219, SLH 2019. 
https://www.capitol.hawaii.gov/session2019/bills/GM1321_.PDF 

 
Questions concerning HRS chapter 103-55 Wages, hours, and working conditions of 
employees of contractors performing services, shall be directed to the Department of 
Accounting and General Services (DAGS), Central Services Division or Public Works Division. 
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